Eric J. Holcomb
Governor

Kristina M. Box, MD, FACOG
State Health Commissioner

Indiana

Department

e QY e

Health

yy&‘ THCTTRR——

LETTER OF RECIPROCAL CERTIFICATION

February 28, 2023

Dr. James Williams

Microbac Laboratories, Inc.- Kentucky Testing Laboratory
3323 Gilmore Industrial Boulevard

Louisville, Kentucky 40213

Dear Dr. Williams:

The Indiana Department of Health, Environmental Microbiology Laboratory Certification Office,
has reviewed your request to become an Indiana certified laboratory for the bacteriological
analyses of public drinking water. Based on the submitted Kentucky document(s), and based
upon the recommendation of the Water Microbiology Laboratory Certification Officer, the
Indiana Department of Health issues the following determination:

Microbac Laboratories, Inc. is certified for Total Coliforms and E. coli by SM 9223B (Colilert
MPN & P/A and Colilert-18 MPN & P/A), Heterotrophic Plate Count by SM 9215B (Pour
Plate Agar), and Heterotrophic Plate Count by Simplate.

This certification is valid for the period ending December 31, 2023. Indiana certification has
been continuous and uninterrupted since last issued, June 3, 2022.

To maintain your Indiana certification, you are required to provide the following, as they become

available:
. Updated Kentucky certification status
. Yearly Indiana registration fee (as invoiced).
. Yearly Indiana registration form (as requested at the beginning of the year).
. Annual WS-PT study report (copy of the report should be sent directly to the

Indiana certification office from the provider).
The report of your next Kentucky certification program evaluation
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Your Indiana laboratory number shall remain M-KY-02. This number is to be used on all
compliance monitoring reports of Indiana public water supplies submitted to the Indiana
Department of Environmental Management (IDEM).

If you have any questions or require clarification concerning this letter, please contact Katie
Sullivan, director of the Indiana Department of Health drinking water laboratory certification
program, at KatSullivan@HEALTH.in.gov or (317) 921-5505.

Smcerely,

N\ W\/’

Lixia Liu, PhD MP(ASCP) D(ABMM)

Director, Indiana Department of Health Laboratories

Indiana State Department of Health

550 West 16th Street

Indianapolis, Indiana 46202

317 921-5808 !

CC: Jennifer Campbell (IDEM), Roger Svendsen (IDEM)




